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Dear Parents/Carers, 

Community Event: 

Due to the weather, our first community event on 

Wednesday 29/4 has been postponed  but we will  

re-organise this event in term 4.                                                 

Sorry for any inconvenience. 

Swimming costs: 

We have booked Clayton swimming pool for December 4th through to December 15th (excluding Tuesday December 12th as 

this is Year 6/7 Transition day).  Unfortunately, due to rising costs in petrol and wages, the cost of swimming for the 9 day 

program will be $90.00. This works out to be only $10 per lesson, which includes the bus and swimming instructors. CSEF 

can be used to cover the costs of swimming.  

 

State Schools Relief                                                                                                                              
This is a  not-for-profit organisation which can supply new school uniforms for families 
who may be unable to afford it.  If you are in need of some uniform, then please see An-
gela at our West Campus, and she will be able to help you out.  We can’t always access 
this service, as sometimes there is high demand at different times of the year, but she 

can always try.   

Free dress day:                                                                                                                                                                                      
Last week we held an “out of uniform” day for the students to raise money for the Blue Moon Temple in 
Springvale, that suffered a devastating fire this year. The children donated $302 across both campuses, and we 
received a donation from a parent of $40 to add to the total. So, we now have $342 dollars to go towards this 
worthy cause. We will be forwarding it to the relevant person as soon as we can. Thank you for supporting this 
very worthy cause. 

Term 2 :                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Next term begins on Monday April 24th and the Year 5/6 children will begin Friday Interschool Sport soon after 
that.  There are a number of forms still to be returned, so please remind your children to bring them back as soon 
as possible.  We are also waiting on a few forms for the Foundation excursion to the Melbourne Museum on 

Wednesday May 3rd.  If you require another permission form, or a request to use CSEF money, then please         
contact the Office. 

End of term: 

School will conclude on Thursday, April 6th at 2.30 p.m.  We will begin term 2 on Monday April 24th at 8.50 a.m.                           

Just a  reminder that Tuesday, April 25th is ANZAC day, so this is a public holiday.                                                                                   

Have a wonderful holiday with family and friends.  

Julie Fisher                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Principal 

RESPECT ENGAGEMENT ACHIEVEMENT   COMMUNITY HOPE 

Diary dates: 5/4/2023 

05/4: Year 5/6 returns from Camp at 2.30pm                                  

06/4: Whole school assembly at West Campus: 

 10.00 a.m.                                                      

 Dismiss at 2.30 p.m.                                               

24/4: Term 2 begins  on Monday at 8:50am                  

25/4: ANZAC Day, public holiday.                                           



 3&4 To Museum Of Play 
And Art  



Athletics at Murrumbeena.   

What an amazing day our 5/6 athletics team had last Fri-
day! The teachers came back full of praise for the team 
mentality of each child, the excellent behaviour of every 
student and the fantastic results of a group of children 
who will be progressing to the next stage of competition 
later in the year.                                                                                                           
A competitor had to finish first in their event before they 
could progress.   So, we will have :Willow-Rose, Golden, 
Darrean, YiLian, Rachel, Emily, Jason and Alycia                                                                             

                       WEST CAMPUS ART WORK 

 



                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cranbourne Botanic Gardens 
Last Tuesday Grade 1 and 2 visited the Cranbourne            
Gardens. We used our five senses to enjoy the Australian 
gardens. We tasted lemon myrtle tea, we felt a snake skin, 
we saw lots of plants and trees and even some bandicoots! 
We heard many different birds and there were lots of 
leaves and flowers to smell. One of our favourite activities 
was the walk to Trig Point Lookout. 

Extending Mathematical Understanding Program 
(EMU: 

On Tuesday, Mrs Morgan treated her students on the Extending Mathematical         
Understanding Program (EMU), to mixing and baking some delicious cupcakes to         
celebrate the last day of the program for some students.  It may sound like all they 
did was bake and eat them, but there was lots of maths involved with measuring l 
iquids and solids, temperature and time.  What a great way to bring mathematical 
concepts into cooking!  I was lucky enough to receive my cupcake from Ny and          
Daliya 


